
The Town Office will be closed 

Monday, September 4
th
, 2017 

for Labour Day. 

                                                    THE SCOOP  
           August/September 2017 

   
   

   

     
   

 

   

 

 

   

 
     

  
       

     

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

   

 

                            
 

 

Town Council Meetings 
 

Council Meetings for the month of September will be held at 7:00 pm 

on Monday, September 11
th

, 2017 and Monday, September 25
th

, 2017, 

 in the Town Office at 78 Main Street. 

Lashburn Town Council: Mayor: Steven Turnbull 

Councillors: Laura Bowman, Alison Cheesman, 

Danelle Covey, Zach Halwachs and Kevin McNay. 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

   

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

   

     

       

    

 

   

   

 

 

  

     

   

  

 

  

  

  

  

     

   

 

  

 

Lashburn Hotel & Liquor Vendor 
Remember you can get your 

permit and spirits for any occasion 
IE: Weddings, anniversaries, etc… 

at the Lashburn Hotel. 
Phone Don at 285-3303 

 

 

Nailicious Nails 
 
 

Have you been sugared yet? 
A safe, gentle and more 
effective way to remove 

unwanted hair for women, 
men and children, with the 
added benefit of removing 

dead skin cells and 
conditioning the skin. 
Contact me to discuss 

Alexandria Professional 
Sugaring and book your 

appointment today! 
 

Gel Nails, Pedicures, 
Manicures & PolishPro for 

nails and toes. 
Gift Certificates Now 

Available!! 
 

 

To book your appointment 

Contact Lisa at  
306-830-1648 

 

FITNESS NOW 
 

Fitness Now Gym in Lashburn 
Hours 5am-11pm 7 days a week 

Still time to get ready for summer, 
Contact Danelle Covey @ 780-205-7433  

for info and questions 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Minute with the Mayor       August 2017 
 

The lazy days of summer are almost done. We hope you have been enjoying the extra nice 

summer weather this year. There are still a few things left to complete before it officially ends 

for another year.  

 

The Town continues to work in Heritage Park. Town Employees will be working in the next 

few weeks to build and level the base so pavement can be put down for the skatepark.   The 

Town has received an engineer’s report on the equipment we will be purchasing from the Town 

of Kitscoty. The equipment was deemed to be in good shape and will be arriving once 

transportation of the items is set up. The Town will repaint the structures and do some minor 

repair. Upon completion of the surface and the refurbishment of the equipment we will finally 

have a skatepark for use in Heritage Park. The other task is the rebuilding of the outdoor rink 

surface. The Town hopes both will be up and running for the fall/winter but this will depend on 

weather and the availability of the contractor. We will definitely keep you posted.  

 

As you may have noticed the Town of Lashburn will be holding a By-election October 25th, 

2017. The nomination information will be available at the Town Office at the end of August. If 

you are interested in becoming involved with Town Council I encourage you to let your name 

stand for Councillor. If you have any questions about what the position entails feel free to 

contact any member of Town Council.  

 

With School returning in a few weeks, Town Council would like to remind motorists to watch 

their speed and observe all traffic signs. The new three way stop and the repositioning of the 

speed bump on 2nd Street East has slowed down the speed. In regards to speed please be 

reminded to watch it in and around Heritage Park. There are more children accessing the area 

so please be careful.  

 

Just a quick reminder about complaints and concerns you may have about the Town. As 

residents there are several options available to you. These include contacting the Mayor or any 

member of Town Council by phone or in person, sending a message to the Mayors Facebook 

page, sending a private message to the Town Facebook page, or go in person to the Town 

Office with your complaint or concern. If you want Council to address and discuss the 

complaint please remember to make a formal complaint so that it is included on the agenda of 

our Council Meetings.  

 

I encourage you to submit questions or concerns that you would like addressed in the next 

Minute with the Mayor in September. Simply drop the question off at the Town Office or email 

me directly at steven_turnbull@hotmail.ca.  You can also check out my Facebook page at 

Mayor of Lashburn Steven Turnbull. 



Library News 
 

 

New Lashburn Library Hours  

 beginning September 1, 2017 

Monday                  Closed 

Tuesday                  4:00 – 7:00 pm 

Wednesday            6:30 – 9:30 pm 

Thursday 1:30 – 4:30 pm 
 

Book Club at 7:00 pm on the 

2nd Wednesday of the month 

Friday             10:00 am – 3:00 pm 
 

Preschool Story time to be Announced 
 

“Like” Lashburn Library Facebook page to 

keep up with new books and programming 

at the Library 

 

 

                        The winners of the  

Town Scavenger Hunt  

                            were: 

                        Tajay Bingham 

                         Connor Landstrom 

                        Jordan Rokosh. 

                          Congratulations!!! 

 
 

 

Thank you to  

everyone who  

participated. 

         

 

    

 

    

 
   

   
  

 

 

 
    

 

 

        

 

 
 

 

 

 

  

  

  

  

  

  

 

 

   
 

    

 

 

 
  

 

     

 

 

   

 

In spite of the inclement weather, Lashburn Centennial 

Museum had a successful anniversary celebration on 

 June 10. We have many thank-you’s to send out. 

To our Sponsors: 

*Beaton Agencies Ltd    * Lashburn Corner Store 

*Synergy Credit Union *Baytex 

*R & E Farm *Cressman Farm *Watt Farm 

*C & L *Southern Spur *Lashburn Golf Course 

*Agland      *Diamond 7 Meats    

       *The Town of Lashburn    *The Community Hall 
 

To our many individual donors! 

To our board members and our anniversary committee for 

carrying out their many roles. 

To Jim Metherell for his guidance on the 

 anniversary committee. 

To Gordon Rook for emceeing the program. 

To our musicians – Jordyn Pollard, Yellowhead Ramblers, 

HS Drama Club. 

To our caterers, Coolidge Country Catering,  

and our disc jockey. 

To Allan Hinde for bringing his threshing machine.  

To Cliff Metherell for the telegraph demonstration 

To Co-op For our fencing  

To Wendy Reece for the horse To 4 H for their help 

To MAZ Entertainment for our disc jockey 

To Doug Rawling for providing Cowboy Church 

 

To all who came out to celebrate with us! AND To 

those whom I have inadvertently missed 

Lashburn Legion #73 
 

We now have a list of 106 veterans 

buried in the Lashburn cemetery and 

we need your help to make sure no 

vet is missed. Do you know of a 

veteran that is buried here? Or 

perhaps their marker is here but they 

are buried overseas? A veteran from 

any of the wars? 

 

 Please contact 

 Murray Watt (306-285-3287) or 

Carol Mohrbutter (306-285-3877) to 

have names added to the cemetery 

list. 

 

Enjoy the rest of summer! 

Tighnduin News 
 

Rain, rain go away!!  
 

Gentle Yoga: Mondayõs - at 10:00 am  

August 21 and 28, September 4 and 11  

Games Nite: Tuesdayõs - at 7: 00 pm  

August 22 and 29, September 5 and 12  

Coffee Morning:  

Wednesdayõs - August 16 and September 20  

at 9:30 am, Everyone Welcome  

Wellness Clinic:  

Thursday September 7 at 9:00 am  

Bingo:  

Fridayõs - August 25 and September 8  

at 7:30 pm  

Public Welcome.  

Thanks to everyone who brought lunch and 

helped in other ways during the summer.  

Music and other fun: 

August 22 - at 2:00 pm Carolyn Parke entertains  

September 12 ð Music and KFC Supper  

Anniversaries: 

George and Bernice  

Ernie and Helen  

Birthdays: 

Maureen  

 

St James United Church 

 
September services start on the second Sunday, September 10th. 

Fourth Sunday, September 24th with 

 Lay Pastoral Minister Colleen Groenen. 

St. James United Church sends our condolences to Velma 

Maudsley on the passing of her husband Ed. 

Condolences to the family Eileen, Sharon, Doug and Karen  

and their families. 

Our condolences to Michael and Jennifer Reinhart  

and to the family on the passing of Michael’s dad Art. 

Our thoughts and prayers are for each of you. 

Happy Birthday to a special lady June who celebrated her 

birthday August 3rd. 

This is how we know what love is: 

Jesus Christ laid down his life for us. And we ought to lay down 

our lives for our brothers and sisters. 1 John 3:16 (NIV) 
                  Respectfully Submitted 

                  Chairperson 

                  Yvonne Wilson 

 

 

The Museum is now open for the 2017 

summer season!  
 

Open June – August  
 

Monday – Friday  

10:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. 

Or for Appointments contact 

 Kathy 306-285-7288,  

Murray 306-821-7590 or the 

 Town Office 306-285-3533 

Last Tea Time 

 Wednesday, August 23
rd

 at 2:00 pm 

 

Lashburn Centennial Museum  
 

What's New at  the Museum?  
 

Lashburn Museum is preparing the 

Legion to be the new home of the 

Veteransõ Gallery. The Veteransõ Gallery 

is full of heroic and interesting stories 

and artifacts. Come see for yourself!  

 

If you'd like to donate to the museum or 

specifically the Veterans' Gallery, please 

make your cheque out to the Town of 

Lashburn and specify that it is for the 

museum. The Town is faithful in passing 

on the funds to us, and they will issue 

you a donor's receipt.  

 

Lashburn Centennial Museum  

96 Main Street  

P.O. Box 275, Lashburn SK, S0M 1H0  

 

Facebook: 

https://www.facebook.com/Lashburn -

Centennial -Museum -247827855409220/  



 

Tanning Packages 

 available at Jaz-ees Hair and Esthetics located 86 Main Street in Lashburn. 
 

50 Minutes - $45.00 + Tax 
 

100 Minutes - $55.00 + Tax 
 

200 Minutes - $75.00 + Tax 
 

Drop ins – Up to 10 Minutes - $10.00 + Tax 

*LOTIONS – GOGGLES – BRONZERS* 
 

Call (306) 285-4599 for more info 

  

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                        

 
  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  
       

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Senior Housing Available 

Tighnduin Home/ Lashburn Housing Authority 
 

*Applications available at  

Lashburn Town Office or any Sask. Housing 

Authority. 

Guidelines as per Sask. Housing Corp. 
 

>>>All Senior applications welcome<<< 
 

Questions can be directed to 
Karen Richardson, mngr    

*Ph. 780-205-3235 

*Email- managerlashburn@sasktel.net 

 

 

 

Chris Brinklow Music  

Event DJ   

Weddings, School dance, Holiday Socials  

and more  

Over 15 years of DJ experience.  

(639) 840-0035  

chrisbrinklow@me.com  

fb.me/ChrisBrinklowMusic  

 

 

Cindy’s Place 
 

is now operating the 

restaurant and lounge 

services at the Lashburn 

Town & Country Golf 

Club. 
 

Monday – Friday from  

8:00 a.m. – 7:00 p.m. 

Saturdays 8:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 

Breakfast     •     Dinner      

•     Full Course Meals     

 •     Take Out 

Great Meals     •     Great View      

•     Great Fellowship 
 

Come and Visit us 

For more Information call  

(306) 285-3232 

 

 

The Tea Cozy 
Located inside  

Jaz-eez Hair & Esthetics 

 Located at 86 Main Street  

in Lashburn.  

(306) 285 4599 

Open 10-3  

Tuesday - Saturday 

Speciality Loose Tea: 

*Flavored Black *Rooiboos 

* Herbal & Wellness 

*Green *White *Oolong 

*Special Blends *Sweet 

Treats 

*Daily Steeped Selection 

*Tea Infused Jelly 

Accessories: 

*Pots *Mugs *Travel Cups 

*Sachets 

* Honey Sticks & More. 

Lashburn Golf Club 

For the 2017 Golf Season 

Parents of children under 14, purchasing a membership for the 

year can take their child(ren) along golfing free of charge, 

accompanied by a parent! 

(Some restrictions apply) 

!!*NEW*NEW*NEW!! 

Ask about our FREE golf lessons for children under 14 years 

of age!  

Call for more information (306) 285-3232 

 
Fragrance & Paraben Free  Organic Ingredients  

Alcohol Free  Results Last 7-10 Days 

Flawless Rich Brown Colour  Custom Blended  

Hypoallergenic  20 Minute Appointment  

Ƌ Rayanne Pynten Ƌ 306-307-4231 Ƌ rayanne@organictan.ca  Ƌ www.organi ctan.ca  Ƌ 
 
 

 

 

Cathy Gilbertson 

Registered 

Massage Therapist 

For Appointments 

Call 

306.285.3851 

Lashburn, Sask 

Communities in Bloom 
 

Summer is almost finished for another year. The planters and gardens are continuing to bloom. It has been a good 

season for many of the flowerbeds. Next year the Committee will be working on improvements to the Centennial 

Garden at the end of Main Street as we are having a few issues with weeds. So watch for more details about the plans 

to renew the flowerbed. We hope to have an early spring meeting to discuss the redesigning of some of the flowerbeds 

in town. So watch for more details in the Scoop.  

CIB would like to thank all the volunteers for their dedication and efforts to ensuring the weeds were pulled. Every 

extra hand goes a long way in making the job easier.  

The Town barrels and hanging planters are in full bloom. There are so many beautiful blooms that accent the Main 

Street of our Town. Thanks to the Town Employees for continuing to water them. Without your help they would not 

look so good.  

This year Communities in Bloom had barrel and hanging basket sponsors. The Committee would like to thank the 

following business, organizations and families for supporting this effort: 

*Lashburn Library *Candice and Eugene Coolidge Family 

*Lashburn Corner Store *Beaton Agencies 

This year CIB started the Adopt-A-Spot Program. Synergy Credit Union adopted the Centennial Park Wagon Wheel 

at the end of Main Street. Their efforts in helping prepare the flower beds for planting were appreciated.  They also 

donated money from their causal Friday fund.  We will be continuing this program next year so over the winter 

months think of an area you would like to maintain and let us know in the spring.  

During the summer volunteers have also started to clean up the areas around the memory trees and ensure the name 

plants are in place and intact. Once each of the trees has been cleaned up a photograph will be posted on the 

Communities In Bloom Facebook page with a location. We are hoping this will provide some documentation of the 

trees and who has been recognized through the program in the past several years.  
 

The next big work bee will be the fall cleanup of the various flowerbeds in town. We will keep you posted about a 

potential date. The information will be in the Scoop, on the bulletin board and on our Facebook page.  
 

Communities In Bloom is always looking for more members. If you are interested in joining the group as a board 

member or just want to help out you are more than welcome. If you are interested in becoming involved in 

Communities in Bloom as a volunteer please contact the Town Office, go to our Facebook page or email 

daniel39@live.ca. Please get involved and help make our community beautiful.  

  

Again, thank you for all your help this season! 

 

If you have any events 

you would like to see put 

onto the Town Website 

please let us know. You 

can send a message to 

our Facebook page, call 

(306) 285-3533, stop by 

the office, or e-mail 

townoflashburn.carly@ 

sasktel.net  
 

mailto:rayanne@organictan.ca
http://www.organictan.ca/
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